


















































MEMBERS’ COMMITTEE REPORT

The following served on the Members’ Committee during the year.

Chairman:   Graeme Greenfi eld

Elected Members:   Charlotte Evers

   Richard Levin

   Howard Ray

Appointed Members:  Graeme Greenfi eld

   Chris Woodthorpe

   Andrew Kilburn

In Attendance:   Robin Smith, Board Director

   Mark Arthur, Chief Executive

   Andy Dawson, Commercial Director

There were seven full committee meetings during the year. 
Each meeting is appropriately recorded with the detailed 
minutes subsequently being submitted to the main Board.  The 
openness and accessibility of the Board continues and, as Chair 
of the Members’ Committee, I continue to attend the full board 
meetings to ensure our members’ views are represented. 

Three Member Forums were held during the season. For the 
fi rst time we met before the commencement of play of a one day 
game.  The Chief Executive and the Commercial Director were in 
attendance to answer questions and provide insight and further 
background information.  At the second forum, held at Scarborough, 
we welcomed Martyn Moxon, the Director of Cricket Development, 
who was open and honest in his appraisal of the performance of the 
teams. This was a great success and we hope to repeat this in the 
future. At the third forum, held in the Long Room, the Chief Executive 
was challenged by those in attendance on a number of issues and, 
as always, he answered the questions in an open and honest way.  
Attendance continues to grow with over 150 members at each forum. 

Throughout the forums Mark Arthur has continued to report 
on the ground development and I am sure all members will be 
delighted with the new stand.  Members’ access to the stand 
during County games has been a regular topic for discussion 
at our committee meetings and we hope that members 
will have access to two levels at each county game.

Once again membership continues to grow but the challenge will be to 
maintain this growth. The member’s committee will continue to work 
alongside the management team to support this continued growth.  

The committee discusses many issues during the season 
ranging from umbrellas to pass outs to the end of season 
presentation and the occasional conversation about cricket!

The next few months promise to be an exciting time at Emerald 
Headingley and I hope that all members embrace both international 
and domestic cricket. The introduction of a fi xture at York has 
been welcomed by everyone one I have spoken to and I look 
forward to seeing YCCC taking the fi eld in York in June. 

All members of the committee welcome your comments and 
views. Please do not hesitate to speak to any of us during the 
season or email us at ycccmemberscommitee@gmail.com.  

In conclusion, I would like to express my sincere appreciation to all 
my committee colleagues this year for their love of the game and 
particularly Yorkshire County Cricket Club. They continue to give up 
their free time for the benefi t of all members and all have made a 
good contribution to Membership Committee meetings this year.

It has been a privilege to be Chairman of the Members’ 
Committee and I look forward to hearing your views in 
the coming season, either at Forums or during the tea 
interval in the Long Room at most County games.

GRAEME GREENFIELD
Chairman
Members’ Committee
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BOARD ATTENDANCE FOR 2018

Name  Possible Actual

Elected:
Steve Denison  3  3
Mark Arthur  6  6
Robin Smith  6  6
Martyn Moxon  6  6
Stephen Willis  6  5
Katherine Mathew  6  6
Hanif Malik  5  4  
  

Adam Lyth  13 9 14 36
Gary Ballance  12 6 14 32
Tim Bresnan  12 7 11 30
Steven Patterson  8 9 11 28
Tom Kohler-Cadmore 6 9 13 28
Jonathan Tattersall  7 6 14 27
Harry Brook  12 6 8 26
Jack Brooks  13 0 10 23
Jack Leaning  8 5 4 17
Ben Coad   9 6 0 15
David Willey  2 3 10 15
Cheteshwar Pujara  6 8 0 14
Matthew Fisher  2 6 6 14
Kane Williamson  3 0 10 13
Azeem Rafi q  0 0 12 12
Adil Rashid  0 7 3 10
Liam Plunkett  0 3 5 8
Jordan Thompson  0 0 8 8
Andrew Hodd  3 3 0 6
Joe Root   3 1 1 5
Matthew Waite  4 0 0 4
Jeet Raval  4 0 0 4
Alex Lees   4 0 0 4
Jonny Bairstow  3 0 0 3
Josh Shaw  3 0 0 3
Josh Poysden  3 0 0 3
Karl Carver  1 2 0 3
James Wainman  0 3 0 3
Mathew Pillans  1 0 0 1
James Logan  1 0 0 1

SSCC RL1DC T20   Test ODI T20 Total
Adil Rashid 8 24 9 41
Joe Root  13 24 3 40
Jonathan Bairstow 11 22 4 37
David Willey - 11 8 19
Liam Plunkett - 12 6 18

Total

PLAYER APPEARANCES 2018
YORKSHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB APPEARANCES ENGLAND APPEARANCES 
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YORKSHIRE CRICKET FOUNDATION

Community without Boundaries 

2018 has been another fantastic year for The Yorkshire Cricket Foundation.  
Once again we have been able to engage with more people across 
Yorkshire’s communities than ever before, using the brand of Yorkshire 
Cricket, to raise participation, improve education attainment, reduce heath 
inequalities and teach our communities about Yorkshire Cricket’s rich 
history and heritage.

During the last 12 months there have been a number of key achievements 
and exciting developments which include:-

• A new cohort of 25 students on to the fi rst year of the Yorkshire Cricket 
College, taking total numbers to 46;

• A successful bid to the Lords Taverners to extend the Wicketz 
Programme to Hull.  This represents our fi rst, full time role in the East 
of the county;

• Creation, development and delivery of the Cric-Eat programme, a 
scheme to tackle holiday hunger in young people;

• Begin the process towards museum accreditation;

• Our archives and heritage offering continues to develop, including the 
England Captains wall outside the museum, and taking the museum 
around the county. The Women’s World Cup was also displayed at 
various events;

• Creating an innovative programme called “Hits & Missus” designed to 
engage women and girls in cricket;

In addition to these project specifi c developments we have made signifi cant 
strides with our communication and PR, ensuring we are able to proactively 
promote and inform everyone of the work of the Foundation.  

Once again we have received incredible support from the Emerald 
Foundation who have been with us since the beginning.  They have been 

instrumental in getting us to where we are today as a charity and I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank them for all they do for The Yorkshire 
Cricket Foundation.

Yorkshire Cricket is going through an exciting period at the moment as we 
look ahead to an action packed 2019 with the World Cup and Ashes.  These 
two major events provide us with a brilliant opportunity to increase our 
charitable impact.  As always we work in close partnership with Yorkshire 
County Cricket Club, Pro Coach and The Yorkshire Cricket Board to ensure 
everyone has the opportunity to get involved in cricket.  We are very grateful 
for all three organisations, support over the last 12 months, which, as 
always, was invaluable.

WILL SAVILLE

Head of Foundation

Yorkshire Cricket Foundation
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